PI CHAPTER MEETING
Saturday, December 3, 2016, Bethel United Church of Christ
REGISTRATION AND SOCIAL TIME:  9:15-10:00 , PROGRAM 10:00 – 10:30, BUSINESS MEETING 10:30 – 11:00 

CALL TO ORDER & WELCOME						Leslie Wilhelmus           	
PROGRAM 								North High School Concert Choir
THOUGHT FOR THE DAY 							Leslie Wilhelmus             	              	

OFFICER & COMMITTEE REPORTS                                                                                                
MINUTES-Sarah Calli presented the minutes to be read from the October meeting.  Tamara Payne made a motion to approve the minutes as written, and Stacia Kinman seconded the motion.  The motion passed. 

CORRESPONDENCE -Stacia Kinman sent a card to Mary Trebitz.  She was asked to send “Thinking of You” cards to Nancy Hitch and Peggy Koehler.

TREASURER-Tamara Payne reported that she had deposited all dues she has received.  15 active members owe dues, and she will contact them.  
          	
MEMBERSHIP -Brittany Morrison reported that we are still seeking new members.  She suggested current members continue to send emails and letters to potential members.  We can also invite potential members to upcoming meetings.  Finally, she reported she will step down as our membership officer.  She has accepted a new job and is moving to Nashville starting January 2, 2017.

WEBSITE-Kathy Lutz reminded members to go to the Weebly website.  Leslie can send the link to members.  There are grants for your classroom or for furthering your education.

SCHOLARSHIP-Michelle Eykamp reported that the scholarship committee will push out the application for the Grant-in-Aid scholarship to counselors starting January 1, 2017.  Any current senior majoring in education can apply for the one-time $1000 scholarship on-line.  Members asked to receive a link to the scholarship closer to time.

OLD BUSINESS								         	
Spring Silent Auction-The members discussed our silent auction.  In lieu of the silent auction, Stacia Kinman suggested we instead do a fundraiser called “Heads or Tails”.  We decided to try the new fundraiser.   We also discussed donating the funds to Hangers, after school programs for children, or the Literacy Center.  Since literacy day is not help anymore, we decided to donate the funds to the Literacy Center.

Date for Winter/Spring Fellowship Event-Leslie Wilhelmus suggested we set a date with “Painting with a Twist” on a Saturday from 12-2 p.m.  She will give more information closer to time.
     	
NEW BUSINESS 								   	
Madeline Russell is slated as a new member.  Initiation is scheduled for our April meeting.

Tammy Vick completed her Master’s degree.  

MUSIC                                                                                                                             	
Delta Kappa Gamma Song					Cindy Shoulders




[bookmark: _GoBack]MOTION TO ADJOURN  
Kathy Lutz made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 10:52 a.m., and Carol Ballard seconded the motion.                               	                                                  	              

After the business meeting, Cindy Shoulders performed “Rockin’ Around the Christmas Tree.”  She brought beautiful holiday wreaths made by Mr. Shoulders to sell.  Members participated in a holiday cookie exchange.
